




About us
Our school opened in September 2005 following a sustained 
campaign by a small group of parents to bring the option of 
Educate Together primary schooling to Gorey.

The school is Equality-based, Child Centred, Co-Educational and 
Democratically Run.  These are the four principles that 
underpin the 110+ Educate Together schools across Ireland.  
The booklet What is an Educate Together School? gives a clear 
account of our Ethos.  See www.educatetogether.ie 

Our school is state funded, regulated by the Department of 
Education & Skills, and delivers the national Primary School 
Curriculum: English, Irish, Maths, History, Geography, Science, 
Visual Arts, Music, Drama, Physical Education and Social, 
Personal & Health Education (SPHE.)       

For 30 minutes each day we work on the Learn Together 
programme.  This programme supports and implements the 
guiding principles and ethos of the school, and addresses a wide 
range of moral, social, ethical and religious topics.

In 2008 we opened our first special class for children with autism.  
Visit www.autism.ie

Our temporary location was the St. Waleran’s house on the 
northern edge of Gorey.  The school moved to permanent, 
purpose-built premises in 2008.  Our building was extended 
during 2009 and facilities now include: 16 large classrooms, 
library, sports hall, special education facilities and 3 outdoor play 
areas. Our ‘Outdoor Classroom’ (an outdoor learning and 
recreation space) was added in 2013.  Our 2015-2017 building 
project included an additional special education classroom, an 
extended staffroom and a new play & gardening area.

The school’s Board of Management, with the support of the 
Parent-Teacher Association, has equipped our building to an 
excellent standard.  Investments include: interactive whiteboards 
for all mainstream classrooms, touch-screen computers for our 
special classes, a rubberoid safety surface for the infant 
playground and large amounts of PE equipment, library books 
and other curriculum resources.   

Our pupils’ school days are filled with creativity and variety.  
Along with English, Irish, Maths and all the other subjects, they 
tend to our school garden; they enjoy ‘Seachtain na Gaeilge’ & 
‘Diversity Week;’ they participate in science competitions, quizzes 
and 5-a-side soccer tournaments; they sit on our School Council 
and Green Schools committee; they organise bake sales for 
charity; they act, sing and dance in our pantomimes and talent 
shows.

The school is thriving and continues to develop.  Most new 
families are referred to us by the families of children already 
attending the school.  Some find us through our award-winning 
website.  Visit www.goreyeducatetogether.ie  

If you would like to visit our school, please do get in touch. We 
are always delighted to show parents and children around.

Our pupils are kind-hearted, confident, creative and enthusiastic.  
They are great ambassadors for Gorey Educate Together!

Raymond Swan
Principal







3 Clothing
The children wear comfortable, casual clothing that they can 
manage on their own (i.e. for some children Velcro fasteners may be 
more appropriate than laces; elastic waistbands may be better than 
buttons and zips, etc.)

Playtimes, as well as art and other activities, cause wear and tear to 
clothing.  

Sweaters and jackets without nametags are seldom returned to their 
owners.  Our Lost and Found cupboard (on the ground floor 
hallway) is emptied at the end of each term.

There is no school uniform.

Long, dangling earrings are not suitable for school.  They present a 
significant risk of injury if snagged while running on the 
playground, etc.  Chains and necklaces (worn outside clothing)
present the same risk.  

The children should not wear (or carry) make-up to school.  
It could become a major distraction in the classrooms.

4 Footwear
The children wear runners/trainers or non-slip shoes to school.  

Wearing unsuitable boots, sandals, heels, etc. would mean that the 
child couldn’t participate in a range of daily activities (PE, dance, 
playground games, etc.)   

Heelies/wheelies, high heels and steel-capped boots are not 
permitted.

5 Lunches
The children bring packed lunches to school.    

They need balanced, healthy lunches each day.  (Look out for the 
overall sugar and fat levels!)  They need to be able to open, close 
and/or peel the lunch by themselves.  (Please choose suitable 
containers and practise at home.)  They need to provide their own 
spoons.  

The children are asked not to share their lunches, and to take 
uneaten lunch home with them (so that parents are kept informed 
of their child’s eating.)  They also take all food packaging home 
with them each day. 

Chewing gum, sticky sweets, fizzy drinks, high-sugar drinks, chips 
and crisps are not allowed.  (If you need to agree an occasional treat 
with your child, please choose one of the following: scone, plain bun/
cake (no icing), brack, plain biscuits, one small bar.) 

The children need to be able to talk about their food allergies. 
Nuts are not allowed in the infant classes. 

Birthday Cakes: Pupils shouldn’t share birthday cakes or other
birthday treats with their class.  (High number of treats/children 
with allergies/some children & parents feeling under pressure to 
provide a cake for the class because others have done so, etc.)



6 Medicines
Please request a copy of our Administration of Medicines policy
for details regarding inhalers, prescription medicines and 
life-threatening medical conditions, (or visit the policies section at 
www.goreyeducatetogether.ie)    

In general, the children may not carry non-prescription medicines 
to school (including cold remedies, pain relief tablets, cough
syrup, etc.)  Parents can visit their child during the school day to 
administer these or other medicines.

Please remember to update your child’s medical record regularly.  
Update the child’s Aladdin Connect School App profile or contact 
the school office.

7 First Aid
We clean cuts & grazes using water and apply plasters.  (The 
children need to be able to talk about their allergies.)  We supply 
ice-packs for bumps and bruises.  Parents should always 
double-check cuts or bruises when the child gets home.    

We contact parents regarding the more serious injuries.

The school is equipped with an Automatic External Defibrillator
(sponsored by Gorey Heart Safe) and a number of staff are 
trained in its use.

8 Mobile phones, electronic games and toys
Mobile phones, electronic games, personal music players and 
some toys can be very distracting, anti-social or unsafe in a 
school environment.

The Board of Management discourages (and asks all parents to 
discourage) pupils from bringing mobile phones to school.  

However, the Board recognises that in some cases parents may 
ask their child to carry a phone so that they may contact the 
child after school, etc.  Where an older pupil does bring a phone 
to school, the phone must remain switched off (in the child’s 
schoolbag) during the school day and may not be used on school 
premises, grounds or during off-site school activities (such as 
swimming or trips.)

The use of electronic games, personal music players, etc is not 
permitted during the school day (including arrival, class time, 
breaks and dismissal.)

The playground and classrooms are well equipped with materials.
Some class teachers, depending on the age of the pupils, may 
make arrangements where the children can bring another 
appropriate toy to school on particular days (last day of 
term, some Fridays, etc.) or where the child can bring a comforter, 
such as a soft toy, to school.

Toy guns/swords/knives, skateboards, roller skates, hurls, 
baseball bats, etc. are not permitted.




















